
                                                    Letter from the President 

March 27, 2020 

Ladies and Gentlemen, 

 

Because of the current coronavirus health situation, the Governor of New Hampshire has 

announced that all nonessential businesses and activities are to be closed effective at midnight 

tonight.  Starting today the Pemigewassett Valley Fish and Game Club will be posted as being 

closed.  All events on the calendar have been canceled.  All the ranges will be locked and posted 

closed.  You can expect this to continue through the month of April and until May 4.  It is 

important to note that this may change as this situation moves forward.  We will keep you 

informed through our web site and with email notices when things change.  Thank you for your 

patience during these trying times.  Please stay safe and well. 

 

     Jon Heinonen 

     President 

     PVF&GC 


